-----Original Message-----

From: Gregory Locke 

Sent: Friday, October 28, 2005 8:57 AM

To: Veronica Thomason

Subject: Re: NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant Request for Comments -Comments Due November 14, 2005

Please accept the following comments regarding the Inadvertent Interchange Payback Task Force Final Report:

I believe that the "Recommendation to NAESB Executive Committee"

(Recommendation) may mislead readers as to the findings of the IIPTF.

The introduction to the IIPTF's report states "...the task force has determined the NAESB Version 0 Inadvertent Interchange Payback Standard is an appropriate (emphasis added) solution for the settlement of inadvertent interchange....". One must ask what "appropriate" means and the context in which the conclusion was reached.

Throughout the IIPTF's discussions, it was agreed that the payback-in-kind methodology is a flawed system at best. In fact, in the conclusion to its report, the IIPTF states that "...significant effort was expended...to develop a...settlement standard that would mitigate the potential financial gain that misuse of the payback-in-kind methodology does not prevent." (emphasis added). 

Therefore, "appropriate" in this context means "The payback-in-kind methodology is subject to abuse, but we spent over 2 years arguing about it and couldn't come up with a better (i.e., from the balancing authorities' viewpoint) methodology so let's stick with the flawed system that we've already got." 

The Recommendation states that "The task force determined that the standards included in Version 0 are sufficient and no changes are needed." This statement is very misleading because it mistakenly implies that the current unfair and flawed system is acceptable. It may be acceptable compared to the alternatives discussed by the task force, but it is definitely not acceptable in and of itself. The Recommendation therefore mischaracterizes the findings of the IIPTF.

What the Recommendation should say is: "The task force determined that the standards included in Version 0 are sufficient, given the lack of consensus regarding a better methodology."

I am in complete agreement with the comments made by Roy Thilly, Chairman of the Transmission Access Policy Study Group in his recent letters to Mr. Gent and the WEQ Executive Committee Members, i.e., the payback-in-kind methodology represented by Version 0 is discriminatory and should be replaced with a methodology that treats all stakeholders equally. 
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